From: Recker, Volker Sent: 20 April 2020 20:40

To: Planning

Subject: Application Reference 2020/1599/T - The Tree Section, Urban Design and Renewal [OU]

OFFICIAL USE

Dear Sirs

Thank you for letter providing the opportunity to comment on the planning application. I would like to <u>object</u> to the felling of the tree to the ground level. The South Hampstead area was known to be a "garden area" loved for its lush tree lined streets and green rear gardens. I have been living in this area for almost 20 years now and all visitors admire the old trees around here in such proximity to the centre of London. Felling old trees and replacing them with new trees cannot be the solution. It takes a very long time for new trees to grow into sizeable specimens. It needs no longer any explanation that aged trees are important in an urban environment. If the current tree provides "too much shade" as stipulated in the application, the owner of the property may have it pruned. More and more trees in this area are being cut and it changes the character of the whole area. With respect, but this should be stopped!

Kind regards

Volker Hans Recker

OFFICIAL USE

To learn more about EBRD classifications

This message may contain privileged information. If you have received this message by mistake, please keep it confidential and return it to the sender.

Although we have taken steps to minimise the risk of transmitting software viruses, the EBRD accepts no liability for any loss or

Although we have taken steps to minimise the risk of transmitting software viruses, the EBRD accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused by computer viruses and would advise you to carry out your own virus checks.

The contents of this e-mail do not necessarily represent the views of the EBRD.